
TOWN OF WASAGA BEACH 
Constance Boulevard Drainage Improvements 

Schedule ‘C’ Municipal Class Environmental Assessment 
Notice of Public Information Centre No. 2 

The Project 
The Town of Wasaga Beach has retained the services of Ainley Group to undertake a Municipal Class 
Environmental Assessment (Class EA) to identify a suitable solution for reducing the probability of flooding 
events in the area of Constance Boulevard and Thomas Street to Bayswater Drive, particularly in consideration 
of snow melt occurrences as well as increased rainfall intensities expected due to climate change. The current 
capacity of the side road ditch along Constance Boulevard in this area is insufficient to contain larger stormwater 
events and results in flooding. This project will follow the Schedule ‘C’ planning and design process in 
accordance with the Municipal Class Environmental Assessment (Oct. 2000, as amended 2007, 2011 & 2015).  

A virtual Public Information Centre (PIC) No. 1 was hosted on March 3, 2022. The PIC provided an opportunity 
for all interested parties to review the alternatives developed for the Constance Boulevard Drainage 
Improvements project and submit questions and comments to the study team. Concluding the PIC No. 1 period 
and review of comments received, the Preferred Solution is Option 2: Create New Outlet to the Bay through 
Private Property at Constance Boulevard. 
Public Information Centre No. 2 
As part of Phase 3 of the Class EA process, a virtual 
PIC will be held on Thursday, June 23, 2022 from 
6:00pm to 7:00pm, with a presentation commencing 
for 6:00pm. The purpose of the PIC will be to provide 
interested parties an opportunity to review the 
design concepts developed to implement the 
Preferred Solution. To participate in the virtual PIC 
please join via Zoom at the following link on the 
specified PIC date and time:  
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/86481552182 

Comments Invited 
Public input is encouraged throughout this process 
and will be given consideration during the planning 
and design of this project. If you are unable to attend 
the live PIC a recording of the PIC presentation and 
copy of presentation material will be available on the 
Town’s website at www.wasagabeach.com. 
Comments on the information presented will be 
received until July 7, 2022. To obtain additional 
information or to provide input, please contact either of the following members of the study team: 

Jonathan Uylenbroek, C.E.T. 
Project Coordinator 
Town of Wasaga Beach 
30 Lewis Street 
Wasaga Beach, Ontario L9Z 1A1 
Tel: 705-429-2540 ext. 2342 
projects@wasagabeach.com  

Richard Sloan, P.Eng. 
Water Resources Group Lead 
Ainley Group 
550 Welham Road 
Barrie, Ontario L4N 8Z7 
Tel:  705-726-3371 ext. 256 
Richard.sloan@ainleygroup.com 

This notice first issued June 9, 2022. 
Information will be collected in accordance with the Municipal Freedom of Information and Protection of Privacy 
Act. With the exception of personal information, all comments will become part of the public record. 
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